




Spain /Torrevieja, 17th January 2024 

 

 

 

 
Dear Lputian Smbat, 
 
 
Congratulations to you and the Armenian Chess Federation on winning the tender to host 
the IPCA World Chess Individual Championship among disabled people! This is wonderful 
news that highlights the importance of your country in organizing sporting events of this 
level. 
 
Allow me to express my admiration and recognition to Armenia for winning this tender. It 
signifies that your country not only cares about the development of chess sports but also 
actively works towards creating equal opportunities for people with disabilities. 
 
Hosting the World Chess Championship for the Disabled in Armenia holds great 
significance for the global chess community. This event will raise important issues of 
inclusion and support for people with disabilities, and demonstrate your commitment to 
creating conditions for the development of their sporting potential. 
 
I am confident that your hospitality and professionalism in organizing the event will bring 
great success and recognition from participants all over the world. The Armenian team has 
all the capabilities to create unforgettable conditions for the competition and provide 
participants and spectators with an unforgettable experience. 
 
We look forward to the start of the World Chess Championship for the Disabled in Armenia 
and believe in its bright prospects for people with disabilities, as well as in the continued 
support for the development of chess sports in your country. 
 
Best regards, 
IPCA President  
Andrei Gurbanov  
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